

Trinity Presbyterian Church Weekly Newsletter

June 12, 2024

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE — JUNE 16, 2024

Sermon – "The Greatest Commandment" (Pastor Dave Whitecross) Scripture – Micah 6:6-8; Mark 12:28-34

Trinity Presbyterian Church 1817 Richardson Side Road, Carp, ON KoA 1Lo

Pastor: Rev. Dave Whitecross (davewhitecross@hotmail.com; 519-843-1505)

Minister of Music: David Chin (david.h.chin@icloud.com)

Office Administrator: Jennifer Driediger

(info.trinity.kanata@gmail.com; 613-836-1429)

Dave's regular office hours will be 9 AM - 12 Noon, Tuesday to Friday. Jennifer will be in the church office from 9 AM - 3 PM on Wednesdays and

Thursdays.



For all pastoral care needs, please do not hesitate to reach out to:

Pastor Dave Whitecross (519-843-1505; davewhitecross@hotmail.com), Mattie Montgomery, or Muriel Laughton.

If you would appreciate home cooked meals during an illness or a ride to an appointment, please reach out to Sheila Brady.

If you would like prayers said for you, your family, or a friend, please reach out to our Prayer Team coordinator, Jean Gallant.

Our worship services continue to be available virtually (via YouTube) for those who are unable or uncomfortable to attend in person. To join Sunday's service at 10 AM (and also to access past services), go to https://bit.ly/3u7717U.

TRINITY'S CALENDAR

Wednesday, June 12

10:00 am Walking Group (499 Terry Fox Drive, Kanata)2:00 pm Celebration of Life Service for Cheryl Dalbec

Thursday, June 13

6:30 pm Choir Practice

Sunday, June 16

10:00 am Worship Service

11:45 am Seniors' Fellowship Group Lunch

[Bâton Rouge Grillhouse, 790 Earl Grey Drive, Kanata]

Tuesday, June 18

9:00 am Trinity Men's Group

Sunday, June 30

11:30 am Picnic in the Orchard!



We extend our sincere sympathy to Guy Dalbec on the passing of his dear wife, Cheryl. Cheryl passed away on June 4, 2024 at the Ruddy-Shenkman Hospice in Kanata. A celebration of Cheryl's life will take place at Trinity today (June 12) at 2 PM. Family and friends are invited to remain after the service for a time of visiting and refreshments. Cheryl's obituary can be found online at:

https://pilonfamily.ca/tribute/details/3248/Cheryl-Dalbec/obituary.html

OUR COMMUNITY IN ACTION



Seniors' Fellowship Group Lunch is resuming on the third Sunday of each month! The group will meet on Sunday, June 16 at 11:45 am at Bâton Rouge Grillhouse & Bar (790 Earl Grey Drive, Kanata).

For more information, please contact Dianna McCormick.



Grocery card orders are due to Marilyn O'Brien by the end of the day on Sunday, June 23. Card pickup will be at the church on Thursday, June 27 from 1:00 pm – 2:30 pm.



We want your feedback on our website!

Trinity is reviewing our online presence and we'd like your feedback to know which aspects of our current website might benefit from revision efforts.

Please help us by completing the online survey at: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSdGCbKf14Ska3ZuzZ8c0yjk7p03c-61oWdlktU2lXKcQKbsOw/viewform?usp=sharing

You do not need a gmail account to do the survey and all information will be collected anonymously. If you choose, you may reveal a little or a lot about yourself at the end of the survey! The survey should not take more than 5 minutes. Responses are requested by June 30.

On **Sunday, June 30** we will gather outside after Church for a time of fellowship over a **picnic lunch**. Please bring your own lunch, lawn chairs, bug spray, and sunscreen and we will gather out near the orchard (weather permitting).



If you plan to join us, please add your name to the list in the sign up binder.



We're looking forward to an afternoon game on Sunday, August 11 to see the Ottawa Titans baseball team.

Tickets may be purchased through Hadiya Huijer and they are \$16 each.

Please reserve your seat with Hadiya before August 1.

Congratulations to Trinity's Jean Gallant, who chaired the wildly successful 61st annual "Hey Day" fundraiser for the Kemptville District Hospital Auxiliary. This year's event, held on June 7 & 8, had record attendance and brought in more that \$55,000 for the Kemptville District Hospital. Read all about it here:

https://www.insideottawavalley.com/news/heartwarming-record-breaking-hey-day-nets-more-than-55k-for-kemptville-district-hospital/article_bf2386f5-0dac-5fb8-a60b-d38438451e5a.html

If you can believe it ... it's not too early to start thinking of what we will be providing at our annual Holly Berry Bazaar!

If you are into making preserves, please set aside a few jars to be donated in the fall.



ALSO – throughout the summer, we will be collecting donated items (such as coffee, tea, mugs, wine glasses, wine, bath products, etc., etc.) to make our gift baskets. If you are willing to donate items, please place them on the top shelf in the cloakroom throughout the summer months and mark the bag or box for Rhonna. We plan to assemble the baskets sometime in September so as not to be rushed closer to November.

DONATIONS, OFFERINGS & FINANCIAL UPDATE

Thank you for your continued generosity to Trinity. Collection plates are passed during the Sunday morning worship service, although many may still prefer to make their donations via eTransfer (sent to info.trinity.kanata@gmail.com), credit card (via CanadaHelps – note that Trinity incurs a fee for this service), PAR donations, or cheque.

BEYOND TRINITY

The Ottawa Pastoral Care Training Program is pleased to announce that early-bird registration is now on for the Basic Training Course. The course will be offered in person (afternoons) and online by Zoom (evenings) on Mondays, beginning September 16. Register early to confirm your space!

The OPCTP fall continuing education event will happen on Tuesday, November 5 (7 PM - 9 PM) via Zoom. The session is called "A Pastoral Response to the Challenges of MAID" and focuses on how pastoral care volunteers can journey with patients around life and death issues.

Further information is available at http://www.ottawapastoralcare.com/ or by contacting Muriel Laughton.